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At-a-Glance
Chromebooks ONLY, Please: Students are only allowed to use their
Chromebooks in school when they are online – NO EXCEPTIONS. The RINI
network has specific safety measures in place to protect your students
from online intrusions. This important safety net does not extend to
other laptops that students may bring to school. As a result, students
MAY NOT use their personal laptops and tablets in school to access
online work. Students can take notes on tablets but will still need their
school issued computer. Please remind your students to pack their
school-approved Chromebooks and chargers each morning.

IEPs & 504s: If your student has an IEP, please contact Ms. Marin Kafal
(mkafal@rinimc.org) for any IEP related questions. If your student has a
504, please contact Principal Ferland (tferland@rinimc.org).

Bus Passes: Students who need to replace their bus passes should
contact Ms. Santiago (ysantiago@rinimc.org).

School Improvement Team: Principal Ferland is looking for parents to join
our School Improvement Team. For more information, please reach out
via email. 

PowerSchool: RINI uses PowerSchool as our Student Information System.
To know about schedules and grades, please make sure you can access
it. Questions can be directed to our school counselors, Ms. Franzoni
(jfranzoni@rinimc.org) and Ms. Coetzee (ncoetzee@rinimc.org).

RINI Middle College Student Information Form: Please complete the
updated student information form. This can be found here. Updated
forms should be printed and brought to the main office.

RINI Student Handbook: The updated 24-25 RINI Middle College Student
Handbook is available here. Students and families should review the
school policies to make sure that they are up to date with policies,
procedures, and any changes for this school year. Again, the handbook
can be found here: ENGLISH 

November 27-29 -
Thanksgiving Recess, No

School

November 29th - Native
American Heritage Day 

Upcoming Events

After School Clubs
Student Council:

Thursdays @ 3PM, Room
212

SAFEBAE: Thursdays @
3PM, Room 303

Crochet Club: Mondays @
3-4PM, 3rd Floor Suite

Parent/Family Night -
December 4th @ 1-6:30PM

NHS Blood Drive -
December 19th

mailto:mkafal@rinimc.org
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1p-iJT8sQhDngIJUAFST9STYmSzDjY5xl/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/14OKfc-yruKbR_U7ynzm-Z6yQ4TA4PDxA/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/14OKfc-yruKbR_U7ynzm-Z6yQ4TA4PDxA/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/14OKfc-yruKbR_U7ynzm-Z6yQ4TA4PDxA/view?usp=sharing
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Principal Updates

“I don't have to chase extraordinary moments to find happiness - it's right in front of me if I'm paying
attention and practicing gratitude.”

BRENE BROWN

In  partnersh ip ,  

Pr inc ipa l  Fer land

We are just about at the end of November! Thanksgiving recess starts on Wednesday, November
27th, through Friday, November 29th. Students will be back in school on Monday, December 2nd.
Now that we are into the second quarter, progress reports will be mailed home, and we will be
holding a Family/Parent Night on Wednesday, December 4th. We hope to see you there!

Following the release of the Fall PSAT/SAT scores, we wanted to celebrate our students and their
accomplishments. Seniors Camille A. Chiong, Jayden Guzman, and Stephanie E. Boekamp had the
highest scores on the SAT Math section, and juniors Ailyn Ospina Bedoya, Lia A. Tavarez
Sobalvarro, Valeria V. Cortez-Perez scored highest in their class on the PSAT Math section.
Sophomores Gabriel De Renzi, Caitlin A. Chiong, Alyhana J. Lopez, and Tomas Ortiz-Alonzo scored
the highest in their class on the PSAT Math section. Seniors receiving top scores on the SAT
English Reading and Writing section were Stephanie E. Boekamp, Brishelle N. Chevalier, and
Jasmin M. Escobar. In the junior class, Lia A. Tavarez Sobalvarro, Valeria V. Cortez-Perez, and
Khairah A. Shiyanbola received the top Reading and Writing scores, and in the sophomore class,
Alyhana J. Lopez, Abigayle L. Masello, and Jaslene Collazo received the highest scores.
Congratulations to these RINI scholars!

With Thanksgiving on the horizon, my theme of the month has been “Thankfulness.” Every day, I
am thankful for the students at RINI, for the faculty and staff here, and for the community of
parents and families. It can be hard to remember to give thanks for what we have, but cultivating
that sense of gratitude is important, and necessary: we’re in Daylight Savings Time, which means
it gets darker earlier, and we all know how sometimes those fewer daylight hours and the colder
weather can have a major impact on our mood. When things feel difficult, remembering what we
have and having gratitude for it keeps us grounded and helps us keep good things in mind. I
want to thank every member of the RINI Community for your presence, and I hope that you are
all able to enjoy the long weekend break with your loved ones. 
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Phone-Free RINI

All  students wi l l  be required to place their  cel l
phones in the designated cel l  phone wal l  hangers
located in each classroom. Students can retr ieve
their  phones at  the end of  each per iod and wi l l
need to place them back in the wal l  pouches at
the start  of  their  next  c lass.   The electronic device
must remain in the c lassroom holder for  the ent i re
per iod.  

Attendance Matters!

RINI opens i ts doors to students at  7:30AM for
breakfast ,  and Per iod 1 c lasses start  prompt ly at
8AM. The Rhode Is land Department of  Educat ion
has launched the Attendance MattersRI Campaign
to encourage schools and fami l ies to work
together on improving school  at tendance.
Research shows that chronic absenteeism
(missing 10% or more of  the school  year)  can lead
to lower academic achievement,  d isengagement,
course fai lures,  and an increased r isk of  dropping
out.

Dress Code

Winter is coming! As a reminder,  students are
NOT al lowed to wear hoodies as part  of  their
uni form. We recommend that students br ing a
cardigan or wear a scrub jacket.  There are also
coat hooks in c lassrooms for students to hang
coats on as the weather starts to get colder.  

SUPPORT UPDATES
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Policy Reminders

Do You Know Your
School Counselor?

Grade 9

Grade 10

Grade 11

Grade 12

Franzoni: A-Ma
Coetzee: Mc-Z

Franzoni: A-Le
Coetzee: Li-Z

Franzoni: A-Le
Coetzee: Li-Z

Franzoni: A-MA
Coetzee: Me-Z



COVID-19 Tests

Every US household can now order 4 f ree at-home COVID-19 tests.  Learn more
about COVID-19 test ing and free test ing opt ions at  covid.r i .gov/ test .  

Keep the Heat On

Keep the Heat On provides f inancial  assistance to households that have ei ther
exhausted or are inel ig ib le for  al l  other state,  federal  or  pr ivate heat ing assistance.
To learn more, go to:  Keep the Heat On -  Providence, RI (heatr i .com)  

MLK Jr.  State Holiday Commission Essay Contest

The Dr.  Mart in Luther King Jr.  State Hol iday Commission, chaired by
Representat ive Nathan Biah, has announced the annual  essay contest  for  the
upcoming hol iday event.
“Since this is my f i rst  year as the commission’s chairman, and as an educator,  I  am
part icular ly exci ted to see what our state’s youth have to say regarding the legacy
of Dr.  King. I  encourage al l  of  our students to part ic ipate in th is year ’s contest .  Dr.
King’s teachings are profoundly relevant in today’s polar ized society,  and this
contest  is an excel lent  opportuni ty for  our students to learn f rom Dr.  King’s
message on how to make our wor ld a better place,”  said Representat ive Biah.
Four winners wi l l  be chosen ( two middle school  students and two high school
students) and pr izes of  $200 wi l l  be awarded to the f i rst  p lace entr ies and a $100
pr ize wi l l  be awarded to the second place entr ies.  The contest  is open to al l  middle
and high school  students in Rhode Is land. The deadl ine for appl icants is Monday,
December 2,  2024.

Essay Contest  Permission sl ip here.

COMMUNITY
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Community Resources and Scholarship Opportunities

https://click-1656468.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=37909948&msgid=239909&act=IPSO&c=1656468&pid=794743&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.covidtests.gov%2Findex.html&cf=15845&v=3bf5eab03451471c90897d510bbc9d32a792d0c360aa806b9eef13b4dd1e90b2
https://www.heatri.com/
https://click-1656468.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=37909948&msgid=239909&act=IPSO&c=1656468&pid=794743&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.rilegislature.gov%2Fcommissions%2Fmlk%2Fcommdocs%2FEssay%2520contest%2520Permission%2520Form%25202025.pdf&cf=15845&v=a5f3b1b2d7d2039860715e7c7ce12c688948c326ff40709a757e8d3ed0446459


STUDENT SHOUTOUTS 
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Student Spotlight: 
Crystal Vargas Paz 

Nominated by Ms. Pitrone
“Crystal is the ACE in the deck. She has all the
essential tools in her kit to succeed!
She consistently displays the Pillars of Nursing
that RINI prides itself on and always has a
smile on her face while doing so. She has a
warm demeanor and is wise beyond her years.
I enjoy having her in my 5th period class as she
is a ray of sunshine sometimes amidst the
hecticness and chaos. Well done Crystal!

I am honored to have you in my class and I am
very proud of the hard work you have put in
thus far! 
Keep up the great work, I know you are going
places and I look forward to seeing your
academic career at RINI for years to come.”

Every other week, RINI faculty
highlight a student who exemplifies
our Pillars of Nursing: Scholarship,
Character, Compassion and
Empathy, and Professionalism. This
week, we’re recognizing Crystal
Vargas Paz. Well done, Crystal!



STUDENT SHOUTOUTS 
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In October, sophomores and juniors took the Fall PSAT, and seniors took their last in-
school SAT. With the release of test scores, we wanted to congratulate the top three
students for both the English Reading and Writing and the Math sections.
Congratulations!

Awardees in English
Reading and Writing

Grade 12

Grade 11

Grade 10

Stephanie E. Boekamp
Brishelle N. Chevalier
Jasmin M. Escobar

Lia A. Tavarez
Sobalvarro

Valeria V. Cortez-Perez
Khairah A. Shiyanbola

Alyhana J. Lopez
Abigayle L. Masello

Jaslene Collazo

Awardees 
in Math

Grade 12

Grade 11

Grade 10

Camille A. Chiong
Jayden Guzman

Stephanie E. Boekamp

Ailyn Ospina Bedoya
Lia A. Tavarez

Sobalvarro
Valeria V. Cortez-Perez

Gabriel De Renzi
Caitlin A. Chiong
Alyhana J. Lopez

Tomas Ortiz-Alonzo
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IMPORTANT UNIFORM UPDATES

Purpose of Uniform
(Scrubs):

The uniform policy at this
healthcare-focused
organization requires students
to wear scrubs to simulate a
professional environment and
ensure a seamless transition
into nursing school. This policy
prepares students for the
standards and expectations of
a healthcare career,
emphasizing professionalism,
hygiene, and safety.
  
We have observed several
students wearing compression
zip-ups or cardigans without a
scrub top underneath. While
this time is serving as a grace
period for zip-ups, please be
reminded that it is expected a
scrub top is worn underneath
the zip-up/cardigan every day. 

Students who are out of dress
code will receive dress code
violations. Multiple violations
will require a family meeting. 
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